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Central Chapter 
SOUTH DAKOTA ENGINEERING SOCIETY 

Member National Society of Professional Engineers 

http://www.sdes.org          P.O. Box 685          Pierre, SD  57501 

Minutes from November 21, 2014, Monthly Meeting in the Matthew Environmental 

Training and Conference Center - by Steve Pirner, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

President Andrew Bruels called the meeting to order at 12:11 pm with 19 in attendance from 

DENR, DOT,  IHS, the City of Pierre, and the U.S. Corps of Engineers (see attached sign-up 

sheet).  President Bruels opened the meeting by asking for a motion to approve the October 17, 

2014, minutes and the budget statement.  Tim Bjorneberg moved, second by Jeanne Goodman, 

motion approved.  During  introductions, Jeanne Goodman introduced her guest, Whitney Kilts, 

who is a new engineer in DENRôs Water Rights Program.  Then committee reports began. 

Committee Reports: 

¶ Legislative (Mike Perkovich) ï No report.   

¶ Scholarship (Laurie Schultz) ï No report.   

¶ Community Service (Patrick Wellner) ï No report. 

¶ Entertainment (Tim Schaal) ï No report.    

¶ Professional Development (Jim Wendte) ï President Bruels reported that Kayla Fawcett 

and he have begun working on the draft budget for the annual SDES Conference that will be 

hosted by the Central Chapter during April 8-10, 2015, at the Ramkota here in Pierre. 

¶ Public Relations (Kent Woodmansey) ï Tim Schaal reported that Kent is asking everyone 

to be thinking about nominees for our engineering awards (i.e. Engineer, Young Engineer, and 

Engineering Project of the Year) during Engineerôs Week in February. 

¶ Design Professionals Coalition (Al Berreth & Jeff Heinz) ï President Bruels reported the 

state board has decided SDES will remain as a member, but expects further board discussion.    

¶ Mathcounts (Dave Coley) ï Dave reported he has contacted about 36 out of 40 schools in 

the area to determine if there is still interest in the Central Chapter hosting a local Mathcounts 

contest.  Only two schools have expressed an interest ï Kimball which has a new math teacher 

and Eureka which is not in our area, but they prefer to travel to Pierre.  While there does not 

appear to be much long-term interest, Dave suggested waiting a couple more weeks to see if 

any other schools express an interest before deciding whether to host a local contest this year. 

¶ Mathcounts Fundraising (Mike Durick & Dave Templeton) ï No report; future fundrais-

ing efforts are dependent on whether we host a local Mathcounts contest or not. 

¶ Engineers Week (Andy Bruels) ï No report.   

¶ Membership (Vacant) ï President Bruels reported Nick Rezac from the Office of the State 

Engineer has joined and Kelli Buscher from DENR has expressed an interest in joining.   

¶ Bylaws (Tom Gilsrud) ï No report. 

¶ Licensure (Jeanne Goodman) ï Jeanne reported that last year she found the on-line renew-

al process was not very user friendly and she may bring this issue up to the SDES Board. 

http://www.sdes.org/
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¶ Communications (Stacy Froelich) ï No report. 

¶ Discovery Center (Andy Bruels) ï President Bruels reported one of the ñBest for Lastò $100 

Discovery Center raffle tickets he sold was a winner ï Jeanne Goodman split the $10,000 

Grand Prize with three other raffle ticket holders.  Congratulations, Jeanne! 

Old Business: Following up on Stacy Froelichôs report on the ñHometown Heroò program spon-

sored by the local Modern Woodmen chapter, President Bruels said everyone should be getting a 

post card inviting them to the Hometown Hero dinner for the SDES Central Chapter at the Red 

Rosa Restaurant on December 8th.  For every person who attends, the Red Rosa will donate $2 of 

the price of each meal to the Discovery Center plus Modern Woodmen will donate an additional 

$1, so the Discovery Center will receive a $3 donation for every person who attends.  In addition, 

the Discovery Center will receive a $100 donation directly from the Modern Woodmen as per our 

motion at last monthôs meeting. 

New Business: President Bruels reported there is a Geotechnical Engineering Seminar being held 

at SDSU on December 5th.  The registration fee is $110.   He has a brochure for anyone interested. 

Door Prizes: President Bruels held the door prize drawings for: 

Free lunch ï won by Dave Coley, and 

Blaze orange SEH hunting cap ï won by Kathleen Grigg. 

 

Presentation:  Jeremy Schelhass, DENR Engineer III from Sioux Falls, gave a presentation enti-

tled, ñBacteria Nonpoint Source Pollution Prevent Best Management Practices.ò  Jeremy began 

his presentation by showing a video produced by the Sand County Foundation which showed per-

spectives from local residents on why clean water quality in the Big Sioux River and Skunk 

Creek, which is a major tributary to the Big Sioux, is important to them.    

Jeremy said the two most common water quality problems in both the Big Sioux and Skunk Creek 

watersheds are too much bacteria and sediment in the water.  These water quality problems are 

documented through DENRôs water quality monitoring network, which consists of 146 stations 

statewide, that are sampled monthly or quarterly.   From this data, DENR identifies stream seg-

ments that do not consistently meet water quality standards and lists them in the Integrated Water 

Quality Report as being ñimpaired.ò  DENR then carries out assessment projects to identify the 

source of the pollutants that are causing the water quality standard violations.   

While failing on-site wastewater systems like septic tank/drainfields can cause bacterial pollution, 

the most common sources for too much bacteria in Skunk Creek and the Big Sioux River are 

small animal feeding operations, cattle grazing alongside a stream, wildlife, and pets.  In the ur-

ban section of the Big Sioux watershed, the City of Sioux Falls has implemented a number of lo-

cal programs to reduce bacterial contributions coming from pet waste.  Most of these programs 

are educational and informational materials distributed to city residents, and Jeremy believes these 

programs are making a difference.   

In the rural areas, if the assessment project identifies livestock as a source, then DENR uses EPA 

319 nonpoint source matching grant funds to provide financial assistance to producers to volun-

tarily install practices to reduce bacterial contamination coming from livestock.  Requirements for 

a producer to get 319 grant assistance include:  

¶ the livestock operation has to be identified as a potential pollution source; 

¶ if a feedlot is being moved the producer must sign a contract that prohibits a feedlot from be-

ing reestablished at that location in the future; 

¶ construction plans and specifications must be done and stamped by a licensed PE in SD; 

¶ an operation and maintenance manual must be developed and followed by the producer; 

¶ a nutrient management plan must developed and followed be for the farm; and 

¶ any cultural resources that may be present must be identified and protected. 
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All of these requirements can make building a project with 319 grant money a lengthy process.  

DENR administration of 319 grants is also complex, as DENR must follow all state bid laws, 

the producer or local sponsoring agency must provide a 40 percent match, funding is provided 

only on a reimbursement basis, and pollutant load reductions must be reported to EPA.  

In the Big Sioux watershed, 20 to 25 percent of the 319 work 

has been to construct holding ponds to catch and store the run-

off and manure from open lots.  The stored water is then land 

applied in conformance with a nutrient management plan to 

maximize the use of the nutrients in the manure for fertilizer by 

growing crops.  This keeps the nutrients out of our waterways.  

Other options for small animal feeding operations include: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cost estimates for hoop and monoslope barns are usually in the range of $500 to $600 per head, 

while deep pits can add another $100. Other options to reduce bacteria pollution in the Big 

Sioux watershed focuses on getting cattle out of the 

streams and the flood plains.  The primary methods are to 

use the 319 grants to provide alternative water supplies for 

the cattle so the flood plains can be fenced off, or to pur-

chase buffer easements alongside the stream so cattle are 

kept out of the flood plain during the recreational season 

when the bacteria standards apply.  These easements are 

proving to be very popular in the Skunk Creek watershed. 

After thanking Jeremy for his presentation, President Bruels asked for a motion to adjourn; mo-

tion by Wally Larsen, second by Mike Perkovich, motion passed.  President Bruels reminded 

everyone the next meeting will be on December 12 due to the Christmas holidays.  

Deep Pits - under slotted barn floors are 

cleaned easier and preserve more useable 

Hoop Barns - are popular, but cost about 4 

times more than ponds. 

Monoslope Barns - are typically open to the 

south and can carry larger snow and wind loads. 

Vegetated Treatment Areas - require more 

maintenance plus large areas of grass.  
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